CALDWELL INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

203 N. Gray

Caldwell, TX 77836

March 21, 2014

Dear Parents:

This letter is provided to give you some important information regarding your child's campus. Prior to spring break, concerns of an unidentified odor or smell were noted at the elementary campus.

The school district hired an independent company to conduct air quality test in certain areas of the building. This testing included: visual, pollutant pathways, possible pollutant sources, microbiological contamination inspections and air constituents – Air-O-Cell Cartridge Sampler.

In addition, an independent contractor was hired to inspect and clean the air duct system.

This week, the district has received results from the air quality test which indicated some levels of mold and mildew in two classrooms on the campus originating from a source of moisture. Fortunately, none of the mold classified is toxic in nature.

CISD is taking steps to remove the mold and mildew in easily accessible places and continuing to examine for sources of moisture distribution. Efforts of general cleaning and removal of unnecessary materials or carpet are also underway.

CISD will continue to focus on resolving this issue as we are concerned for the health and safety of all staff and students.

An informational meeting will be held Tuesday evening, March 25th at 7 pm in the Elementary/Intermediate Cafeteria to provide additional updates.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

J. Cummings,/Ed. D

CISD Administration